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President’s Report

I would like to thank all those members that took the time to come out to this very important election meeting. It gave the new
executive a very good feeling to know so many cared about what was going to happen with Branch 614 this term. In return to you,
this executive will promise to do our best to live up to the confidence that you have shown in us.

I would also like to say that this executive is not a miracle team that can fix everything in a flash. We tried to get Superman,
Superwoman, Batman and Batwoman but they couldn’t make it. To busy fighting crime they say. So here we are and we will do
our best but, and this is a big BUT, we need all the support from all the members in what ever way they can support. Even a little
bit is better than nothing.

Branch 614 is in trouble, as are many Branches, not a desperate trouble, but it could be if we do not unite to fix our problems. It has
been said and repeated more times then I can count that our bar sales is the main source of our revenue and this is true. But as we
all know drinking habits are changing. People are drinking less for the many good reasons that we should and this brings the bar
sales down. With the sales down and monthly expenses rising we are in a desperate need of finding ways to raise more revenue.
Some of the revenue will come through all the functions we try to provide but this needs your support. Some will come from our
donation draws and this will need your support. I am sure you are getting the point I am making, we need your support.

Some of the things we need to fix will be reducing expenses. Not an easy chore and some people may not like the choices where
this may happen. Another move will be raising the price of our bar products. We are sure some people will not like this.

And here is our biggest fix to conquer. We need new members. Our membership is aging. Our seniors have served their term. They
have done their part and have earned the right to relax. The balance of us cannot. We must find new members to bring the balance
closer to our revenue and expenses. A simple solution to a problem goes like this. If two members spend ten dollars a day and
decide from now on they are only going to spend five dollars, we need to find two more members to spend five dollars to bring
back the balance. But if you think about this solution you will realize that it did not help our problem it just stopped the problem
from getting worse. What we really needed to do was to find four more new members not two. This solution is the one that I think
we should all donate as much of energy that can be spared to accomplish our goal.

I am going to give up typing now or you will have another two pages to read.

I would like to thank all those that have put me into this position and I promise to do my job the best I can. I would also like to
thank all the comrades in our Zone, District and Provincial Commands that have given permission to call when I need advice on
any problems or bylaws. It will most certainly make the transition from Ways & Means Chairman to this most important position
of President so much easier with all their knowledge and experience.

My final thought to all members, this is your Branch and this executive is working for you. Please help us by giving your
opinions, your ideas, your support and your help in anyway you may be capable of doing.

Here is your new Executive for the 2008/09 term.

President Wayne Hayes Membership June Hayes
Imm. Past President John Harris Sgt —at —Arms Frank Yip

1™ Vice President Chin Tam Sports Peter Vanslack
2™ Vice President Heather Vanslack Poppy Chairman Jack Harper
3" Vice President George West Service Officer Ray Cameron
Treasurer Benny Tam Entertainment John Fung
Secretary Shirley Reeves Ways & Means Brenda Tam

Listed below are the appointed people approved by the executive and now we are asking the general
membership to pass these appointments at the September 21, 2008 General Meeting.

Bar Chairman John Harris Hall Liaison June Hayes
Building & Grounds John Harris Honors and Awards Shirley Reeves
Sick & Visiting Deanna Aspden Public Relation John Fung
Track & Field Heather Vanslack Senior Liaison Trevor Strong
Walkathon Wayne Hayes Cadet Liaison George West
Youth Education Heather Vanslack

Chaplains Sheila Harris & Frank Dvorak

Padre Prue Chambers

Finance Committee Wayne Hayes, Chin Tam, Benny Tam, Bill Baker and Ben Loughlin



Branch 614 July, August and September 2008

RCL BRANCH 614 REPORTS
1* Vice Report
It is my great pleasure to serve the branch as the 1* Vice President on the second term. I was fortunate to have support from both the

executives and members. During the past 12 months, our branch has been suffering financially losses due to the declined in bar sales
and high operating cost.

The newly elected executive committee is facing serious challenges to generate revenues in order to balance our book financially.

My wife Brenda is chairing the Ways & Means and will work closely with John Fong — the newly elected Chair, Entertainment. They
are planning some new events and hopefully would meet with your support.

Last but not least, I like to thank you for your continue support.

Sincerely,
Chin Tam

Membership Chairperson’s Report

| would like to Thank You all for giving me the opportunity to serve again this year as your membership chair person. |
found it to be a very interesting job last year as well as a big learning experience. There is really more to this position than
| expected, but | believe that | did the best job | could with my experience. Now having a year under my belt it will be much
easier. | would also like to take this opportunity to thank Jennie Mulholland for all the help she gave me. | would send her
off an email asking about something | wasn’t sure about and very quickly | would have an answer so again THANKS
Jennie.

| would like to see our membership continue to grow this year, so please keep bringing your friends, relatives and
neighbors out to the legion and introduce them to this great organization. There is so much more to us then just a place to
come out and drink.

Have a great summer.

June Hayes
Membership Chair

To any member that feels that it’s time for an award please fill in the little form below and ask
the bar steward to put it in the black Membership Box

Name Phone
Address City Postal Code
Membership Number Years of Service

Regalia Report

We had a record year with our regalia last term and along with Membership I have the honor of doing Regalia again this year. Thanks
for all your support.

I believe the system that was set up seemed to work very well so I will again do the same thing. If I’m not at the Legion and there is
something you are interested in please write down the items that you want and I will be sure to get them for you and leave them in the
safe with the bar stewards for you to pickup.

Last year at Tattoo we had a Regalia table for the first time and it seemed to go over very well, so we are going to have it again this
year at the Tattoo on Sunday August 24, 2008. We will also have a few different tables with goodies for sale so please come on over
and have a look at what we have.

Regalia

June Hayes
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Service Officer’s Report
Comrades All,

First I want to thank all who had the confidence in me as a Service Officer to allow me to serve another term. I find this position gives
me a very satisfying feeling when someone can take the time to say thanks for your help I have given that person.

Did you know you did not have to serve overseas to apply for assistance. Hearing loss seems to be one of the keys to get on the V.L.P.
(Veteran’s Independence Program). You could have hearing loss due to Military service from gun fire, engine noise, sudden altitude
changes in aircrafts etc. and at our age we all have some form of hearing loss. They can only say yes or no if you apply. If you don’t
apply it will always be a negative answer.

Unfortunately not all applicants qualify. Some because of a means test, others lack of service but the unfortunate widows of a
deceased veteran, who perhaps was to proud to apply, are now into their later years and could really use the help.

For the record I would like to say in the last eighteen months seven local veterans have been accepted for benefits, two have been
upgraded to full benefits, two have been accepted at the Tony Stacey Centre and three are being processed.

I received a call from the office of Mr. Jim Karygannis M.P. he would like to interview any veterans with the Battle of the Atlantic
Star Medal to be published in their annual constituency publication. If you are interested give me a call at 416-267-1558.

Mr. Karygannis is a very loyal friend of Branch 614 and attends all our annual Poppy services. In their last publication they ran an
article about Vimy Ridge which marked the 90™ anniversary. In the 2007 they also acknowledge the defense of Hong Kong.

I'n closing I would like to wish everyone a safe and happy summer.

Ray Cameron
Service Officer

Past Entertainment Report

In closing this year I would like to thank all the Disc Jockeys and the Karaoke entertainers that helped me to bring you all a venue that
would get you out and enjoying the Legion through out the past year. Thanks again to everyone for your support.

Past Entertainment Chair Person
June Hayes

Ways & Means Report

We had a very successful Canada Day event, about 190 members & guests showed up to support and celebrate Canada’s birthday. We
had only sold 45 food tickets during the last 3 weeks before Canada Day and we sold another 75 tickets on Canada Day. I wish to
thank Peter Vanslack Our Sports Officer and our President Wayne Hayes for their non-stop BBQ to provide food for 120 people. I
would of course like to thank the full support from Martina Mok, Brenda (B1) Tam, June Hayes, Heather Vanslack, Peter Leung,
Deanna Aspden, Rob Dafoe, Flora Yip, Frank Yip and my husband Chin for all their help. I would also like thank Dennis Hennigar
who volunteered play his guitar to entertain those sitting at the patio.

There was some delay when serving food due to the many tickets sold within an hour prior to start serving. We only estimate
additional 35 people may show up and need food. But it turned out to be many more then we expected. We tried our very best and
managed to provide food for the additional 75 tickets making the total 120 sold. Despite the delay of serving food, everyone appeared
to have a great time, lots of fun and we had a record bar sales.

Thanks for all your support to my first organized event. I hope you will continue to support me for the next one.

I am trying to organize some theme Saturday evenings with John Fung, our Entertainment Chairman, and also planning some casino
trips to Rama and Niagara Falls. Once confirmed from bus operators, detail will be posted. So watch out for the posters during the
next couple of weeks.

Brenda Tam
Chair, Ways & Means
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Report from— Sgt-At-Arms 2008

Dear Comrades,

I would like take this opportunity to express my heartily thanks for all your trust and support that allows me to serve for the 3rd term
as Sgt-At-Arms. I promise will to continue to do all my best to serve you and the community.

I am ready for the busy season ahead with the Warriors’ Day Parade at the CNE on August 16™ and the Branch Tattoo on August 24"
I am sure that with all your help and support, we can do well and gain a good reputation the community for our Branch 614. Please
join me and work together on all our events!

I wish you all a good in the summer.

Sgt-At-Arms
Frank Yip

Poppy Chairman Report

My 2007-2008 term as Poppy Chairman is coming to a close and I would like to thank all those that help me in our 2007 campaign. It
was an interesting experience. I have a few minor things to finalize and then I will be transferring the position over to our newly
elected Poppy Chairman Jack Harper. I wish Jack and his committee the best of luck on the 2008 campaign.

Poppy Chairman
George West

Cadet Liaison Report

I attended the change of command ceremony for the 110 Black Hawk Squadron Air Cadets on June 2, 2008. The change of Command
went from Major Claudia Richter (recent promotion) to Captain Luke Persaud. The ceremony went very well. The Cadets and Officers
were smartly turned out. Reviewing Officer, LCol. Ceicle Burke RCAF (retired), complimented all on their performance. Several
parents were in attendance and light refreshments were served afterwards.

I attended the 65™ Anniversary Annual Review of the 1888 32 Combat Engineer Regiment Cadet Corps on June 11, 2008. Col. S. Pare
was the Reviewing Officer. The Cadets presented a very professional event. Several awards were presented to the Cadets including the
Royal Canadian Legion Medal of Excel lance. The printed program included thanks to RCL Branch 614 for their support & use of
Branch facilities Light refreshments were served to all following the completions of the ceremonies.

[ attended the 34™ Annual Ceremonial Review of the 110 Black Hawk Suadron, Royal Canadian Air Cadets on June 15, 2008. The
reviewing Officer was Col. Ted Taylor CD (Retired). This also was an event that the Officers and Cadets were justifiably proud of.
All Cadets, smartly uniformed, perform well especially the drill without commands From Flag Party, Armed Party and Band. For
those who have not seen this type of drill, it involves the performance of several intricate drill movements without voice commands.
The 2007-2008 year has included participation Drill, Tag Volleyball, Softball Competition and a trip to Disney Land Florida on March
break. There was also a good article written by Warrant Officer Ricky Chak in the program.

To see the appearance, bearing and training of these young people is a very inspiring sight especially with all the adverse comments
about young people appearing in the news these days.

Cadet Liaison
George West
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Sick And Visiting Report

Our friends touch our lives in so many ways that no one else can... they leave lasting imprints in our hearts. I would like to thank each
of you for touching my life in a special way. You have given me support, encouragement and friendship since I have acquired the
position of Sick and Visiting. I have thoroughly enjoyed visiting and making phone calls to encourage our Comrades who have fallen
ill. T do know that some of you have been suffering in silence and I want you to know that our thoughts are with you too in your time
of illness, whether it be physical or emotional, and if you would like me to speak with you then please put a note in my mailbox.

Also, if anyone you know becomes ill, please put their information in my mailbox.

I have had several visits with Herb Baker, our first President of our Branch. Herb lost his wife Joan last March. When I visit, we
have dessert and tea and we talk. I also phone Herb often. He continues to miss Joan very much. When he feels a bit stronger
emotionally and physically, Herb would like to come back and visit with his friends at our Branch. Please continue to support Herb
during this most difficult time.

Bill Hughes continues to reside at Craiglee Nursing Home alongside his wife Edith. It was great to see him at the District D
Veterans Dinner in April. Bill remembers all his friends and he continues to joke and laugh about good times that he has shared with
Family and friends. When I visit with Bill, he talks about his days in India and Burma as a Flight Sergeant. He also talks about his
days as a pharmacist in Agincourt. He attributes his good memory to his social rapport with customers at the pharmacy and
remembering people’s names as well as prescription names. Bill certainly is a wealth of knowledge and he always worries that he is
boring me but I assure him that [ am interested in what he has to say. I am reminded at each visit that Bill is 92 years old and will be
93 in August. Bill began to laugh when he told me that he would like to march in the Tattoo this year but he would have to take along
his sidekick, which is his ;walker. Bill's determination is still in his heart. A few weeks ago, Bill attended a Bluejay baseball game
and he really enjoyed that outing.

Doug Ganton is in the George Hees Wing of Sunnybrook Vets Hospital. When we visit with him we usually go to the Sunroom and
have a nice visit. Doug makes us laugh and we make him laugh. He has signed up for some outings. He had just gone on a bus trip
around the City and to High Park and had a nice lunch at a restaurant. Dougy continues to talk about his days as a courier during the
war when he drove his "Snortin'Nortin'. During the last visit, Doug was telling us about his injuries and how Con Smythe flew him to
Toronto in his private plane to get medical attention. Doug has many stories to share and we always enjoy listening to him. I asked
Doug if he was warm enough when we took him outside and he smiled and said, "My freckles will keep me warm". We laughed so
hard. Doug says to say hello to everyone here and he truly wishes he could visit the Branch again.

Monica Shortell continues to reside at Trilogy Long Term Care Centre. She is in good spirits and has such a positive attitude. She
recalls all of her friends and says how much she used to enjoy our Branch and all the different activities. Monica hopes to visit the
Branch soon. I showed her some pictures of special occasions and themes and she recognized the familiar faces. Monica likes to keep
informed about the goings on of our Branch. I always enjoy my visit with Monica as we have a few laughs together. She sends her
best regards to everyone.

Don Aitken is still at Cedarbrook Lodge. He reminds me, however, at each visit, that he would rather be elsewhere. I try my best to
lift his spirits with a nice card and some smiles. He misses his friends that he used to chum around with. Don is very appreciative to
receive his Bulletin and card. When I visit Don, we look at the monthly calendar and I try to encourage him to join some activities. |
am pleased to say that he has signed up for a Bus Trip and Boat Trip down at Harbourfront. Next visit we will talk about his trip.

Janet Wells is at Shepherd Terrace. She looks well, she says she feels well and she is in positive spirits. Janet does get involved in
the variety of activities that are offered at the Terrace. At one of my visits, there was an elegant elderly lady playing the piano. She
was an excellent pianist and people were singing the hymns and everyone had a wonderful time. The lady played, "Amazing Grace"
and we sang along. During my last visit, Janet was at a Strawberry Social/ Canada Day Celebration. The music was great and we
both had a good time. Afterwards Janet and I talked for a while and she tells me that she would like to visit the Branch now that the
weather is nice.

Mary Gagliardi and Dorothy Smy are recovering now from their mishaps and illness. We are happy to see their smiling faces once
again back at our Branch. These two Ladies are determined, have a positive outlook and a keen sense of humour. Welcome back
Ladies!

I recently received a letter regarding Al Gill. He is in Newmarket Health Centre, 194 Eagle St. 1st Floor, Newmarket, Ont. L3Y
1J6. Isent Al a letter as well as a card. Ireminded him that his Comrades do care about him and that we send our best wishes to him.
Our thoughts and prayers are with him.

Ruth Gray is now at home after a 2 week hospital stay. I have been calling her and she is in good spirits and on the mend. She is
anxiously waiting to come back to the Branch.
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The front foyer Bulletin Board is up to date. In closing, I would like to share a poem by Natalie Bernot.

Life is full of people who will
Until your face hurts,

Make you laugh, cry, smile and so happy that you think you'll burst.
But the ones who leave their

Footprints on your soul

Are the ones that keep your life going.

Yours in Comradeship,
Deanna Aspden
Sick and Visiting

LADIES AUXILIARY

As most of you know the Ladies Auxiliary for Branch 614 is up and running again. We were all so happy on March 19"
when Judy Stinson, Rose Green and Pat Shan come into the branch to swear in the new executive. We have catered to
the Jazz band for the seniors, the St. Patrick’'s Dance Live Band Western Dance Seniors Year End Dinner the Balkisoon
wedding, 50th Anniversary Dinner and a few funerals. With more events on the calendar for this year as well as a couple
of bookings for 2009. We have a strong group of ladies working together, with Anna Wilkins McCallen, Sheila Harris
Heather Vanslack Shirley Reeves Celia Whitehead Deanna Aspen Flo Hamill Bonnie Ho Maureen Holdum Debbie Falls
Mary G. and myself. If anyone is interested in joining the Ladies Auxiliary please see me for more information. We have a
lot of fun working together preparing for these events and | thank them all for their hard work in the past few months

On Saturday November 15" the Ladies Auxiliary will be holding a craft and bazaar to help raise money for the LA. If
anyone has anything they would like to donate new or used please let me know. Also | have some wool if anyone would
like to volunteer to do some knitting or crocheting for us.

We appreciate all the support the Legion has given us and we hope if you are in need of catering for your next event you'll
speak with the ladies about working with you. If you know of anyone that is holding an event please direct them to our
legion. We look forward to being of service to you all in the coming months.

June Hayes
Ladies Auxiliary
President

Due to the lack of material to print in this blank space I would like to do some
advertising for our branch.

We have a beautiful hall upstairs and we would like to rent it out to earn money
for our branch. Please pass this information to anyone you might know that
could use a hall for their venue. Give them the branch office number
416-292-6125 and they can talk to Paulette between 8.00am — 3.00pm Monday —
Friday. If they wish to see the hall in the evening they can get in touch with our
Hall Liaison, June Hayes. 416-751-5570 Work
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Lest We Forget

They shall not grow old
As we that are left grow
old
Age shall not werary
themv
Nor the yeas condems
At the going doww of the
S
And in the morning
We will remember thew
“We will remember thew”

Lest We Forget

e

At the qoing .

down of the sun,

and in the.morning

We will
i

Ruth Gray

The Paratrooper’s Prayer

I’m asking You God, to give me what you have left.
Give me those things which others never ask of you

I’m not asking you for rest, or tranquillity.
Nor that of the spirit body or mind.

I’'m not asking you for wealth, success or even health.
All those things are asked of you so much Lord
That you probably don’t have any left to give.

Lord instead gives me what you have left.
Give me what others don’t want.
I want uncertainty and doubt.
I want the tempest and battle.

And I ask that you give them to me forever Lord.

This, so I can be sure to always have them,

Because I won’t always have the courage to ask for them from you again.
Give me what you have left Lord, because I can’t ask them of myself.

Lord gives me what you have left and what others do not want,

But give me also courage, strength and faith.
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Weekly Activities

Listed below are activities that go on throughout the year. At this time I have tried to inform you as to which are going
through the summers months and the ones that will resume in the fall. If there is something on this list that you are interested
in, please check at the branch and you will find a contact name for each activity.

Activity Day Time
|H0rse Shoes || Tuesday & Wednesday || 6.00 pm - 8:30 pm |
|Line Dancing Lessons || Tuesday || 7:00 pm - 9:00 pm |
|Euchre || Tuesday || 7:30 pm - 9:30 pm |
|Seni0rs Carpet Bowling || Wednesday & Thursday || 9:30 am - 11:30 am |
|Karaoke & Dancing || Wednesday || 7.30 pm - 10:30 pm |
|Cribbage || Thursday || 7:30 pm - 9:30 pm |
Bid Euchre I Thursday | 12:45pm-3:00pm |
|Swing Dancing || Thursday || 7.30pm — 9.00pm |
|Karaoke & Dancing || Friday || 8:00 pm - 1:00 am |
|Disc Jockey & Dancing || Saturday || 8:30 pm - 12:30 am |
|Karaoke & Dancing || Sunday || 3.00 pm —8.00 pm |
| | | |

Special Events

July 1 Tuesday Canada Day Celebrations
August 16 Saturday Warriors Day Parade
August 24 Sunday Tattoo

November 15 Saturday L.A. Craft and Bazaar

This is a new area for our new bulletin that is designated as the “Members Corner”. This is your area to express
your opinions, share your event photos or just sound off. As long as the content is not immoral or illegal we will
do our best to include it as space permits.

The editor reserves the right to edit content as deemed necessary. Contributors must agree to have their name
accompany the article. Please send in your notices to the branch or e-mail me at this address
wayne@arrowspeed.ca.

Our marriage was good, our dreams focused.

Our best friends lived barely a wave away.

I can see us now, Harvey in his trousers, and a flannel shirt;

and me in my sweat pants, lawn mower in one hand, and dish-towel in the other.
It was the time for fixing things: a curtain rod, the kitchen radio,

screen door, the oven door, the hem in a dress. Things we keep.

It was a way of life, and sometimes it made me crazy.
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All that re-fixing, re-heating leftovers, renewing; I wanted just once to be wasteful.
Waste meant affluence. Throwing things away meant you knew there'd always be more.
But when my Husband died, and I was standing in that clear evening light in the warmth of the hospital room,
I was struck with the pain of learning that sometimes there isn't any more.

Sometimes, what we care about most gets all used up and goes away...never to return.
So... While we have it, it's best we love it...

And care for it. And fix it when it's broken... And heal it when it's sick.

This is true: For marriage... And old cars...

And children with bad report cards. Dogs and cats with bad hips...

And aging parents... And grandparents.

We keep them because they are worth it, because we are worth it.

Some things we keep, like a best friend that moved away or a classmate we grew up with.
There are just some things that make life important,

Like people we know who are special... And so, we keep them close!

Good friends are like stars...

You don't always see them, but you know they are always there!

Sent in by Leona Kennedy Parry Sound
RCL Branch 614 Humour Corner

This is a Members section and if you have some good clean family jokes or a funny short story, please let
us know and we may use it in this area if space allows. Anyone submitting to this section must agree to
have their name listed as the person sending it in. E-mail wayne@arrowspeed.ca

The Pastor’s Raise

A pastor's wife was expecting a baby, so he stood before the
congregation and asked for a raise.

After much discussion, they passed a rule that whenever the
Preacher’s family expanded, so would his paycheck.

After 6 children, this started to get expensive and the congregation
Decided to hold another meeting to discuss the preacher's expanding
salary. A great deal of yelling and inner bickering ensued, as to how much
the clergyman's additional children were costing the church, and how much
more it could potentially cost.

After listening to them for about an hour, the pastor rose from his
chair and spoke, 'Children are a gift from God, and we will take as many
gifts as He gives us. Silence fell on the congregation.

In the back pew, a little old lady struggled to stand, and finally
said in her frail voice,' Rain is also a gift from God, but when we get too
much of it, we wear rubbers.'

The entire congregation said, 'Amen.'

Sent In From Novar Ont. By Cheryl Anne Ashby

What Starts with F and ends with K

A first-grade teacher, Ms. Brooks, was having trouble with one of her students. The teacher asked, 'Harry, what's your problem?'
Harry answered, 'I'm too smart for the 1st grade. My sister is in the 3rd grade and I'm smarter than she is! I think I should be in the 3rd
grade too!'

Ms. Brooks had had enough. She took Harry to the principal's office. While Harry waited in the outer office, the teacher explained to
the principal what the situation was. The principal told Ms. Brooks he would give the boy a test. If he failed to answer any of his
questions he was to go back to the 1st grade and behave. She agreed. Harry was brought in and the conditions were explained to him
and he agreed to take the test.

Principal: 'What is 3 x 37"

Harry: '9.'
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Principal: 'What is 6 x 67"

Harry: '36.

And so it went with every question the principal thought a 3rd grader should know. The principal looks at Ms. Brooks and tells her, 'I
think Harry can go to the 3rd grade. '"Ms. Brooks says to the principal, 'Let me ask him some questions. 'The principal and Harry both
agreed.

Ms. Brooks asks, ‘What does a cow have four of that I have only two of?'

Harry, after a moment: 'Legs.'

Ms. Brooks: 'What is in your pants that you have but I do not have?'

The principal wondered why would she ask such a question!

Harry replied: 'Pockets.'

Ms. Brooks: "What does a dog do that a man steps into?'

Harry: 'Pants.’

Ms. Brooks: What starts with a C, ends with a T, is hairy, oval, and delicious and contains thin, whitish liquid?'

Harry: 'Coconut.'

The principal sat forward with his mouth hanging open.

Ms. Brooks: 'What goes in hard and pink then comes out soft and sticky?'

The principal's eyes opened really wide and before he could stop the answer, Harry replied, 'Bubble gum.'

Ms. Brooks: "What does a man do standing up, a woman does sitting down and a dog does on three legs?'

Harry: 'Shake hands.'

The principal was trembling.

Ms. Brooks: 'What word starts with an 'F' and ends in 'K' that means a lot of heat and excitement?'

Harry: 'Firetruck.'

The principal breathed a sigh of relief and told the teacher, 'Put Harry in the fifth-grade, I got the last seven questions wrong...

Sent In From Parry Sound Ont. By Vern Kennedy

Wooden Leg

There was a husband and wife who moved home to Newfoundland from Ontario.
The wife had a wooden leg and to insure it in Ontario it used to cost

$2,000.00 a year.

So when they arrived in Newfoundland they went to an insurance agency to

see how much it would cost to insure. The agent looked it up on the computer
and said to the couple, $39.00

the husband was shocked and asked why it was so cheap here in Newfoundland
to insure because it used to cost him $2,000.00 in Ontario.

The agent turned his computer screen to the couple and said, 'here it is
on the screen, and any wooden structure with a sprinkler system over it is $39.00

Sent in by Daniel Hayes

Make sure you have the priorities right in life

After 20 years of marriage, a couple was lying in bed one evening, when the wife felt her husband begin to fondle her in ways he
hadn't in quite some time.

It almost tickled as his fingers started at her neck, and then began moving down past the small of her back. He then caressed her
shoulders and neck, slowly worked his hand down over her breasts, stopping just over her lower stomach.

He then proceeded to place his hand on her left inner arm, caressed past the side of her breast again, working down her side, passed
gently over her buttock and down her leg to her calf.

Then, he proceeded up her inner thigh, stopping just at the uppermost portion of her leg. He continued in the same manner on her right
side, then suddenly stopped, rolled over and became silent.

As she had become quite aroused by this caressing, she asked in a loving voice, ‘Honey that was wonderful. Why did you stop?'

‘I found the remote,' he mumbled.

Sent in by Sharon George
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